Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Wednesday, August 20, 2025, |7:00 AM
Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 7:08 AM. Councilman Fuhrman opened the meeting in
prayer. Mayor Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, and Rob
Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular council meeting on August 11, 2025.
Councilman Steindorff made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Councilman Fuhrman
seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

Denna Caro with Carr, Riggs & Ingram was not in attendance to present the July 2025 Financial
Statements so they will be included with the August 2025 Financial Statements in September.

Old Business
There was no old business.

New Business

The first item of new business was Resolution 019-2025 Bid Award Paving Project-Freeport.
Town Engineer, Brad Flowers, noted that the bids were included, and the lowest was under cost.
Councilman Dunn made a motion to adopt Resolution 019-2025 Bid Award Paving Project-
Freeport. Councilman Steindorff seconded. The vote was unanimous. The resolution was approved.
(Resolution 019-2025 Bid Award Paving Project-Freeport)

The last item of new business was Ordinance 2025- Best Management Practices for
Businesses. Mayor Stone noted that this is a tool to help control the maintenance of properties that
require specific landscaping/installation etc. during the development approval phase. There was
much discussion about how to enforce and regulate these items moving forward. This was
considered the first reading of Ordinance 2025-____ Best Management Practices for
Businesses.

Other Business

There was discussion about the tenants going into the development in the Waugh area and a status
update on the inspection of the new playground equipment.

With no further business at hand, Councilman Dunn made a motion to adjourn at 7:51 AM.
Councilman Steindorff seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was
adjourned.



Respectfully submitted, Attest,
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Lisa Burke, Town Clerk




